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My Brothers All, 

Here we are in the month of June. Soon 
summer will be here. Remember, we just 
keep moving, do not stop and restart 
because we are in a new fraternal year. 
Continue recruiting, continue to have 
Admission degrees and continue to do 

good work in our Parishes. 

The State Convention was a great 
success, My sincere thanks to all who 
played a role in making it happen. My 
thanks also to all who attended. This has 
been our largest convention in many 
years. Congratulations goes out to all of 
our Award Winners, they can be seen in 

another part of the Newsletter. 

Building the Domestic Church, While 
strengthening our Parish continues to be 
in the forefront. The State is planning a 
large State Sponsored Event for this 
program. Each council should be following 
the recommendations in Columbia 
magazine and Knightline for sponsoring 
events in your parish. This is our New 
Initiative and one in which our Holy Father 

truly believes. Continue to work with your 

Pastors to implement programs in this area. 

Don’t forget as we enter the New Fraternal 
Year, some very important reports are due. 
Namely, these are the Forms 185 and 365. 
Let’s get them in as soon as possible after 
your council’s election. In addition, your 
council’s Credentials for next year’s 

Convention are also due. 

So what is due now. Your Report of 
Roundtables and of course the Columbian 
Award application. It is never too early to 

submit. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank 
a GREAT TEAM, who made this year the 
success that it was. Everyone chipped in 
and made this a great Columbian Year for 
the Jurisdiction of Maryland. Hopefully, 
when the end of the month comes, We can 
say that the Great State of Maryland is 
again in the Supreme Knight’s Circle of 
Honor. Remember, this only takes each 
council bringing in two new members 

before June 28th. 

Remember Always, We are the Knights of 
Columbus, We are a People of Life, For 

Life, Building a Civilization of Love. 

 

Vivat Jesus 

State Deputy’s Report            

Stephen M. Cohen  

State Deputy                                                                     

Maryland Knights of Columbus 



My Brothers, 
Serving as the State Chaplain has been a unique experience.  My only regret is that at the time that Steve Adamczyk 
assumed office I was also asked to serve as the Pastor of a  Parish with a grammar school that had several serious 
challenges.  Thus my K of C time was somewhat limited.  However, doing as much as I could, there were countless 
occasions that lifted my soul and my admiration for the State Officers as well as all of the various responsibilities 
delegated by the State Deputy to Knights who were already so involved in local Councils etc..  At the request of the new 
State Deputy, I will continue to serve as an Associate State Chaplain, willing to assist whenever and wherever I am 
able.  Thank you for all of your support.  Just remember “God’s great … and so are you!!!  Fooled you! 
 

There is a rather delicate and sensitive issue that I feel the need to address following the wonderful Salvemini Show in Ocean City.  I am sure that 
you might have an idea that I might address the matter following the convention because I do think it is the responsibility of the spiritual leader  for 
the state.  Immigration and especially the matter of Muslims in and coming to our nation.  What I wish to bring to you for some personal 
reconsideration is what I feel to be a serious issues that reared its ugly head during the convention. 
 
In the consideration period for the acceptance or rejection of proposals submitted by Councils, I could regret that I did not speak to the issues of 
the contradiction that was so evident in the “debate” or “argument” regarding the Maryland Jurisdiction’s position on the immigration realities 
related to some of God’s created children among us and the allegiance we pledge to the Holy See, especially the person of the Holy 
Father.  Brothers, you cannot have it both ways:  either we support the Holy Father and the Holy See as Knights of Columbus or we do not!  Some 
of the remarks in essence an attack on all Muslims even those who are already citizens in this country and some of whom serve faithfully in all of 
our armed forces, were, in my estimate, a rejection to the Holy See and the Holy Father’s clear statements in regard to immigration in general and 
to the Muslim case in particular. 
 
Francis, Message to Muslims throughout the world for the end of Ramadan, July 10, 2013 
 
Turning to mutual respect in interreligious relations, especially between Christians and Muslims, we are called to respect the religion of the other, 
its teachings, its symbols, its values. Particular respect is due to religious leaders and to places of worship. How painful are attacks on one or 
other of these! 

It is clear that, when we show respect for the religion of our neighbors or when we offer them our good wishes on the occasion of a religious 

celebration, we simply seek to share their joy, without making reference to the content of their religious convictions. 

From K of C 

 
 
In spite of the historical differences and recent focus on divisions between Muslims and Christians, in many places the bonds uniting these two 
faith communities have in fact been strengthened since the Second Vatican Council. As Christians we are called to continue this task, healing 
divisions and working together to fulfill God’s loving plan for every nation. Pope John Paul II emphasized this, saying that this is particularly true of 
the bonds of dialogue and trust which have been forged between the Catholic Church and Islam. By means of dialogue we have come to see 
more clearly the many values, practices and teachings which both our religious traditions embrace: for example, our belief in the one almighty and 
merciful God, the Creator of heaven and earth, and the importance which we give to prayer, almsgiving and fasting. I pray that this mutual 
understanding and respect between Christians and Muslims, and indeed between all religions, will continue and grow deeper, and that we will find 
still better ways of cooperation and collaboration for the good of all.36  
This, indeed, is the prayer of the whole Church today.  
Brothers, indeed we face serious issues in our time.  The immigration policy of nation and the call of our Gospel to recognize and welcome all of 
God’s children. 
 
My personal kudos to State Deputy elect Cohen for his prudence and patience in managing the debate and it vitriol. 

 
Vivat Jesus 
 

What Catholics Should Know About Islam 
BY 

SANDRA TOENIES KEATING 

General Editor 
Father Juan-Diego Brunetta, O.P. Director of the Catholic Information Service Knights of Columbus Supreme Council 

State Chaplain’s Message     Reverend Milton E. Jordan  
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State Program Report                              Jack Giacalone 
                                                                             State Program Director 

June Programs Update 

This is my last update as State Program Director. I have thoroughly enjoyed the past 20 months as the Maryland State Program Director and I 
thank you all for your support and the confidence you placed in me and in our team. I congratulate each of you for a great year and wish you 
success in your next position as a Knight. Again I would like to thank my team, Mike, Dan, David, Jerry, Gil and Matt for a job well done. I also 
congratulate Mike Sallese, incoming State Program Director and his team, as they begin their term as the State Program Team.  I know that all the 

incoming Grand Knights, District Deputies and Regional Advisors will continue to support our state and local programs and Mike’s team.  

God Bless and Vivat Jesus!  

A reminder to current Grand Knights and District Deputies to begin to gather information and files you have collected and created during your terms 
and pass them on to the incoming GK’s and DD’s. This is an opportunity to have a one on one with them and take them thru the information you 
have that they might need to help them be more effective and efficient as they begin their terms. In addition, any Surge with Service reports that 

can be written up now, before June 30 would greatly be appreciated by the incoming Grand Knight. 

Remember the program team remains ready and willing to help with any program needs.  

 

CHURCH  

- Fifth Sunday Rosary Program:  Councils are encouraged to come together and promote devotion to Mary by leading a community rosary on every 
fifth Sunday that falls within a month. By conducting this program on each of the fifth Sundays during the 2015-2016 fraternal year, your council will 
qualify as fulfilling all four Church Activity requirements of the Columbian Award. Rosary program kits (#SR-KIT) can be ordered from the Supreme 

Council.  These kits contain a supply of rosary rings, promotional materials and prayer cards on how to pray the rosary. 

- The Usher ministry at the National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception in Washington staffs all the National Shrine's Sunday, Holy Day, and 
pilgrimage Masses as well as concerts and other special events.  The usher program is seeking brother Knights who can pledge three hours of 
service a month to Our Lady's National Shrine.  For more information please contact Chairman Pat McAleer at patrick.mcaleer@kofc.org or 301-

253-3856. 

COMMUNITY    

- We are accepting donations to the State Wheelchair Fund. We are hoping to collect $16,500 for a container of wheelchairs, 110, to be distributed 
to those in need in Md. and beyond. All this thru the American/Global Wheelchair Mission that has partnered with KoC for this program. -  Food for 
Families is a non-stop program working to feed the hungry in our local pantries throughout the year.  By splitting the chairmanship of the Food for 
Families program by Archdiocese, we feel that we can develop a better sense of urgency to the needs of the hungry and better serve the 

community at large.  

This past year we donated 100,158 pounds of food. This is an increase of 56,047 from last year. Additionally, we increased the dollar amount to a 
total to $22,704. This is an increase of 10,097.00 from last year. These are impressive numbers and everyone who helped in anyway no matter 

how big or small should be congratulated.  

COUNCIL 

- Our License Plate program is an ongoing program, please consider getting your Knights of Columbus plates to display how proud you are being a 

member of our order.  

These plates are great if you get lost. If you see a K of C plate and you are on your way to an event and get lost.  Follow it.  Most likely they are 

going the same place you are. 

FAMILY                 

- We have several brother knights that have asked us to help them look for work. A brief profile for each have been posted to the web site and 

mailto:patrick.mcaleer@kofc.org
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additional information will be provides to potential employers. Go to the state website select Help a Brother Knight then see Brothers in Need. If you 

or if you know of anyone looking to hire, please look at those profiles for a skills match.    

CULTURE OF LIFE  

- "Thanks to all who honored mothers on Mother’s Day.  The MaryGold program showed a 14% increase in orders with 44 councils 

participating.  This does not include those councils who honored mothers outside of the State program." 

YOUTH  

 - Consider running a Catholic Bee at your council, Parish or make it a district event.. For more information, see the State Web Site, Youth 

Activities. 

June Activities 

-  Please submit your FOM application for May 2016 by June 15th.  In addition to your local recognition each month, on the 15th of every month 
Supreme randomly selects 100 Family of the Month reporting forms and the families chosen receive a Holy Family Plaque. This is a great way to 

recognize those families that are work hard to make your council successful.  

Reports Coming UP 

- Columbian Award – don’t wait ’till June 30th to submit your report. Begin to put it together now. Your DD has “Helpful Hints for Completing the 
SP7” by activity. If you do not have these “Helpful Hints,” please ask him for a copy. In addition, a list of Minimum Requirements for “Featured 
Programs” can be found at the State Web Site. Select Program Activities, State Programs Overview, scroll down to the bottom of the page and 
select “Minimum Participation Requirements for Supreme Council Reports. By completing these activities and meeting the minimum requirements 

your program may qualify to fulfill all four programs for that activity.  

- Food for Families Report Form #10057 Due 6/30 and is a Featured Program 

- RSVP Refund & Plaque Application #2863 Due 6/30 and is a Featured Program 

 

INFORMATION 

 - Visit us and like us on Facebook “Maryland State Council Knights of Columbus” it is a public group. You will have to request to join 
the group. Then you can view event, pictures, notices and you will also be able to post KoC related events, pictures and notices.  

 - Please contact me or any of the Activity Directors if you have any questions or need any additional information on any of the above.  

  

 

Vivat Jesus! 
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Maryland Fourth Degree 

  
God Bless America! 
Brothers we are truly blessed with a great country. I am blessed with an amazing group of guys I call brothers in this 
order. Every time we let you know about things we are doing for our troops, this State of truly Catholic men steps up 
big time. When we did the cards last year you stood up by getting 5732 cards signed and we got them to the heroes 
over seas. When Md. State Convention youth Activities director and my secretary, Steve Ransdell, asked the kids to 
bring donations to put in care packages for the troops over seas, the Families of Maryland stepped up again. As many 
of you saw on Saturday at the convention we filled my Full size Dodge ram with the donations. We will end up with 
nearly 500 care packages for our brave men and women. I want to thank all of the men who reached into their pocket 
and donated cash to the Masters fund to pay for boxes and shipping. I don’t know if I collected enough just yet but 
your generosity will never be forgotten. Archbishop Lori blessed all of the donated items Friday night after the mass 
and he prayed that every one that will receive these will be safe both physically and mentally. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I want to thank my council St. Bartholomew 9127, when our field trip to Fort McHenry was rained out, we unloaded my 
truck and boxed most of the donations up and we made a list of every box’s items for the customs forms. Thank you 
to everyone for your support of the Maryland State council, The fourth degree Maryland and AWD districts and most 
importantly our vets, country and our military that keeps us safe. 
Our Navigators seminar is scheduled for June 11th and will be at St Michaels in Poplar Spring from 10 am to 2 pm. 
Navigators, Comptrollers and color corps commanders are to attend. If you have not received information yet please 
contact my secretary Steve Ransdell for more information. 
Congratulations to all of the out going officers for a job well done. Every assembly has done patriotic events and has 
had a color corps turn out for local and district events. Congratulations to the officer elects, I look forward to working 
with you to make your assembly better and our country stronger. 
  

Thomas Greul FDD PGK PFN 
Knights of Columbus 

Master, Md. District 
tomgreul@comcast.net 

mailto:tomgreul@comcast.net
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REPORTS FROM COUNCILS and CHAPTERS ASSEMBLIES  

Care Packages for the Military Project 
 
Brenda and I wish to thank everyone who donated items for the military care packages during the Kids activities at the 
State Convention.  During our sessions, the children filled 24 boxes for shipping to deployed service men and             
women.  But, it didn't stop there.  We had so many donations that we have items left over!  I can't thank everyone enough 
for being so generous.   
Over the next few weeks, we be trying to figure a way to get the reminder of your donations shipped.  The first boxes will 
go out as soon as possible.  In the meantime, if your council, assembly, chapter or ladies auxiliary wants to adopt some of 
the leftovers and do your own care packages, please let me know.  I can supply information and plenty of goodies to put 
inside.  If you donated cash to the project, thanks again!  We will use that money to pay for the shipping. 
Your support for our Troops overseas is truly overwhelming. 
Thank you and thanks to our Worthy State Deputy for allowing us to be a part of it! 
 
Vivat Jesus! 
 
Steve and Brenda Ransdell 



     Reflections     

Lawrence P. Grayson  

  Of Potties and Moral Culture 

It almost seems a fantasy that there is a national debate about allowing 
people to use any public restroom they desire.  In spite of the fact that 
only 0.1 to 0.3 percent of the population has been deemed to be 
transgender, 41 percent of respondents in a recent CBS-New York 
Times poll stated that people should be permitted into public bathrooms 
of their choice; 46 percent said they should be limited to bathrooms of 
their birth sex; apparently the remainder have no opinion or are hesitant 
to voice it.  Not too many years ago, a scenario of men using women’s 
lavatories would have been a spoof for late-night comedians.  Today, it 
is only the latest indicator of the moral degradation of the country.  
The virtue of a nation is displayed in its laws and regulations, in the 
general ethos of the people, in the way its leaders govern.  America was 
founded as a nation under God, with a belief in the inherent dignity of 
every person, who was endowed by the Creator with certain unalienable 
Rights.  These convictions, rooted in Christian dogma, are embedded in 
the nation’s founding principles, reflected in its originating documents 
and governing institutions, etched in stone in the halls of Congress, the 
Supreme Court and the iconic monuments to many of our greatest 
presidents, and have helped shape some of the most critical events in 
the country’s history. 
 
As essential as a belief in God is to America, the Supreme Court in 
1942 discovered a “wall of separation between church and state,” in an 
1802 letter written by Thomas Jefferson.  His phrase, intended to 
assure a group of Baptists that the government would not interfere with 
their religious practice, has been inverted to mean that religion must be 
divorced from public life.  With any mention of God removed from the 
public schools, several generations of Americans have been taught a 
secularist view of life and the purpose of man’s existence. 
As a result, Christian ideas have faded from the consciousness of large 
segments of the population and are being replaced by a humanistic 
concept of man and society – that God, if he exists, is irrelevant to 
society, that man is the master of his destiny, that material progress is 
the primary aim of existence.  For too many in our nation, their behavior 
has ceased to be regulated by Christian principles, religious practices 
have been abandoned, and temporal prosperity is their driving goal.  In 
a 2014 study by the Pew Research Center, 23 percent of American 
adults identified themselves as atheists, agnostics or with no particular 
religion.  Almost 80 percent of these “nones” said they were raised in a 
faith, mainly Christianity, but left it.  Further, their numbers are 
increasing, especially among the young. 
 
America is a nation in which people govern themselves through their 
elected representatives.  A government with power concentrated in an 
elected few requires a moral and upright people working for the 
common good.  These virtues are best developed through religion.  
George Washington, in his Farewell Address as President, identified 
this precondition, stating: “Of all the dispositions and habits which lead 
to political prosperity, religion and morality are indispensable supports.”  
Religion and government were to have complementary roles.  
Government was to be secularly neutral and not favor any one religion, 
but allow all denominations to practice their faiths as each saw fit.  

Religion, in turn, was to develop a virtuous character in the people so 
they could govern for the common good. 
 
Since at least the mid-twentieth century, the meaning of secularity has 
been mutating to isolate government from all religion, to assure that 
God and religious expression have no role in public affairs.  Benign 
secularity has become an intolerant secularism, a secularism that is a 
religion of no God, which provides materialistic norms for how life 
should be lived and society operated.  Secularism is now pitted against 
Christianity in a religious battle for the soul of the country. 
Cardinal Karol Wojtyla (the future Pope John Paul II), in his 1976 
address to the Eucharistic Congress in Philadelphia, commemorating 
the Declaration on Independence, stated: 
“We are now standing in the face of the greatest historical confrontation 
humanity has ever experienced.  I do not think that the wide circle of the 
American Society, or the whole wide circle of the Christian Community 
realize this fully.  We are now facing the final confrontation between the 
Church and the anti-church, between the gospel and the anti-gospel, 
between Christ and the antichrist.  The confrontation lies within the 
plans of Divine Providence.  It is, therefore, in God’s Plan, and it must 
be a trial which the Church must take up, and face courageously…” 
The past four decades have shown the truth of his perception.  The 
“battle of the bathroom,” which includes unrestricted access to locker 
rooms and showers as well, is not about equality or tolerance.  It is 
merely the latest stage in the effort to destroy the distinction between 
the sexes, to eliminate religion, to have a limitless, hedonistic society.  
The on-going attacks on life, marriage, family, and religious liberty are 
simply different fronts in the cultural war against Christianity.  
There will no détente, no peaceful coexistence.  Accommodation will not 
work.  This expediency may delay, but will not stop the hostility, for 
militant secularism allows no opposition.  The Church must recognize 
this movement to destroy Christianity for what it is.  Church leaders and 
its lay members must uncompromisingly oppose the nihilistic secularism 
and work to change the moral landscape of society.  The Church 
militant will be significantly smaller than the cohort of people who self-
identify as Catholics, but the resulting committed minority will be able to 
affect society through prayer, repentance and invigorated 
evangelization.  With God’s help, those who remain faithful to His 
teachings will emerge victorious. 
 

Vivat Jesus! 
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